STATE OF NEVADA

GAMING CONTROL BOARD



1919 E. College Parkway, P.O. Box 8003, Carson City, Nevada 89702
555 E. Washington Ave., Suite 2600, Las Vegas, Nevada 89101
3650 South Pointe Cir., P.O. Box 31109, Laughlin, Nevada 89028
557 W. Silver St., Suite 207, Elko, Nevada 89801
6980 Sierra Center Parkway, Suite 120, Reno, Nevada 89511

DENNIS K. NEILANDER, Chairman BOBBY L. SILLER, Member SCOTT SCHERER, Member

November 3, 2003

TO: ALL NONRESTRICTED LICENSEES, RESTRICTED LICENSEES, AND INTERESTED

PERSONS

RE: WORKSHOP TO DISCUSS PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO NGC REGULATION 13

The State Gaming Control Board, in conjunction with the Nevada Department of Taxation, will hold a public meeting on Friday, November 21, 2003, at 9:00 a.m., to receive input on proposed language concerning permanent regulations on the live entertainment tax to implement the provisions of Senate Bill 8 of the 20th Special Session of the 2003 Legislature at the following locations:

Room 2135 Nevada Legislative Building 401 S Carson Street Carson City, Nevada and via video conference in

Room 4401 Grant Sawyer State Office Building 555 East Washington Avenue Las Vegas, Nevada

AGENDA

1. Sections 65 through 80 of Senate Bill 8 of the 20th Special Session concerning the Live Entertainment Tax (joint coordination of the administration and collection of the tax).

If the meeting needs to continue into the afternoon, then a lunch break will be taken at 12 Noon for one hour.

On or before 3:00 p.m. Adjourn

All interested parties will have the opportunity to present their ideas for suggested language at this meeting. Drafts will be prepared using this input and will be circulated to all parties, prior to submission to the Legislative Council Bureau for final review, and prior to the public adoption hearing(s).

Proposed draft permanent regulations will be available for review on the State Gaming Control Board's website at http://gaming.state.nv.us. Proposed permanent amendments to the administrative code will be discussed at the above scheduled meeting. We encourage you to provide us with your suggestions in writing.

If you require any additional information concerning this matter, please don't hesitate to contact the State Gaming Control Board.

Very truly yours,

Marilyn Epling Executive Secretary